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Trinity Episcopal Church

Minutes of the Vestry Meeting

Monday, April 16, 2012
Present:  Rob Baldwin (Rector), Steven King (Junior Warden), Proctor Crow, Lindy Eakin, Pat Kehde, Terry Mandle, Donna McCain, Patrick Musick, Sandra Willey, Bill Benso (Treasurer), Maria Thompson (Clerk)

Absent:  Patricia Henshall (Senior Warden), Dave Griffin, Brian Haupt, Debbie Pitts
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.   Fr. Rob led the opening prayer.

Declaration of Quorum

A count was taken and a quorum declared.

Bible Study:  Luke 24:36b-48 was read and discussed.

Approval of the Minutes of the March 2012 Meeting
Patrick made a motion to approve the Minutes of the March meeting.  Steve seconded.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Junior Warden’s Report

· Steve hasn’t had to spend any money for repairs yet.
· The cabinet door in the kitchen has been repaired.

· He has received a request to repaint the front doors.

· He is looking into power washing the front of the church and cleaning out any loose stone pieces.

Rector’s Report

Executive Session
The vestry went into executive session to discuss correspondence from a former employee.

Music
· Mark Stotler and Philipa Duke have been very supportive since Henry left, and they fulfilled all of his duties for Easter.  Fr. Rob suggested they each deserve a bonus, and the vestry agreed.

· Judy Heller will direct the 10:30 choir until a permanent music director is hired, and she has made it clear she will accept no pay.
· Philipa will direct the Sunday evening choir and will bring in a supply organist for at least four weeks.

· Fr. Rob is putting together a team to search for the Music Director.  He has already received three applications.

· Mark Stotler, Judy Heller and Mark Holmberg have agreed to serve on the committee.

· Fr. Rob would like the committee to include some parishioners who are not involved with the music program.

Matthews Family Gift/New Organ

The family of former rector, Fr. Bob Matthews, gave a gift of $25,000 in his memory, with no strings attached.  Because of a cash shortfall, some of that has been spent to pay bills.  Fr. Rob asked for suggestions regarding the remainder of the gift.  Because our organ is beginning to deteriorate beyond the point of repair, it was agreed that the funds should be used toward the purchase of a new one, which will probably cost several hundred-thousand dollars.  Proctor recommended contacting Reuter Organ to see about developing a long-range plan.
Patrick made a motion to establish a capital campaign fund to repair the organ, with the initial contribution to this fund coming from the Matthews gift of $25,000.  $10,000 will be moved to the fund now, and the $15,000 that has already been spent should be restored by September 30, 2012.   It is understood that the money may be used for some other, more pressing purpose if necessary, but only with the consent of the vestry.  Lindy seconded.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Other Items

· Bishop Wolfe will visit Trinity on June 3rd.
· We need to make sure there are always extra chairs on hand and ready to be set up during Easter services.  We had a large attendance at 10:30, and the ushers were scrambling to find seating for everyone.

Willow Domestic Violence Center

Sandie handed out information regarding the Willow Domestic Violence Center and discussed the work they do.  

· She asked that a box be placed in the parish hall and/or the back of the church so parishioners can easily donate items for the Center.  

· Fr. Rob will make a donation from the Rector’s Discretionary Fund.
· Terry will see if ECW might be able to help in the effort to support the Center.

Treasurer’s Report
Bill discussed the financial reports.
· We are current on all of our bills, thanks to the Matthews gift.

· Concern had been expressed regarding an apparent overage in staff salaries in March.  Bill looked into it and discovered that Philipa had been paid from the Office Staff fund, rather than the Music fund.
· Money will be transferred from the Education fund to pay Kendra Thompson for her work as Youth Minister.

· Our year-to-date (YTD) numbers are close to expectations.

· Copier contract:  We have exceeded our copy limit by a substantial amount, and need to figure out why, because it is costing us quite a bit of money.  We hope to renegotiate the contract.

· The gift of $5,000 from the estate of DiAnne Damro will be moved into the Music fund.  It was given for the purchase of new choir robes.

Auto-Pay Pledging

The Finance Committee has been looking into a method of enabling parishioners to pay their pledges with credit cards.  They have recommended a system that will have a one-time fee of $25, to be paid by Trinity, and a processing cost of 2.65% per use.

Sandie made a motion to pay the one-time fee of $25.00 and set up the proposed system for giving by credit card.  Donna seconded.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
Stewardship Committee

Sandie agreed to serve on the Stewardship Committee.   More people are needed.

Trinity Interfaith Food Pantry (TFIP)
Patrick gave a report on the pantry.

· Fewer people were served in March

· Gifts continue to come in, including those from outside the parish.

· The recent Boy Scout food drive resulted in 26 boxes of donated food.

Planned Giving

Pat suggested that the vestry task the Stewardship Committee with developing a presentation about planned giving.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.   Fr. Rob led the closing prayer.






Respectfully submitted,







Maria Thompson, Clerk
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